

Minutes
Thursday, February 16, 2017
 Public Safety Building – West Tisbury

Present: 

Jacque Cage, Kevin Carey, Cindy Doyle, Julie Fay, Karen Gear, Victoria Haeselbarth, Charles Hodge, Mary Holmes, Judy Jones, Robert Laskowski, Marina Lent, Theresa Manning,              Patsy McCornack, Paddy Moore, Joann Murphy, Dan Pesch, Sue Sanford, Ashley Shattuck, Myra Stark, Martina Thornton, Joyce Stiles Tucker, Ray Whittaker, Terre Young
Guests:
 Mary Leddy (Sarah Kuh), Richie Smith (Matt D’Andrea), Jamie Vanderhoop, Tom Hallahan
7:30 AM       Welcome Charles Hodge


Minutes of January 19, 2017 Approved 
7:35
AM     Announcements—Charlie Hodge

· Charlie noted that it is now time to begin thinking about ideas for next year’s Rural Scholars Program; Information is available about Rural Scholars on UMass Med School website (http://www.umassmed.edu/fmch/ruralhealthscholars/);

Examples of previous applications can be found on Dukes County website. (http://www.dukescounty.org/Pages/DukesCountyMA_HealthCouncil/UMass)

ACTION: contact Dan Pesch for additional information
· The results of the survey of Health Council Members’ priorities for discussion were distributed.  This rank order list will be used by the Coordinating Committee in the formation of agendas for the remainder of this year.  (priority list attached)
7:45 AM
 Recommendation to Allocate $3500 to fund data acquisition efforts by Substance Use Disorder Committee 

· Charlie Hodge proposed that $3500 in funds be allocated to hire a data entry and analysis personnel on a temporary basis to assist the SUDC in beginning data collection on local opioid use.  Martina Lent, Chair of SUDC, summarized the data collection plan.  (List of Data Sources attached)


RESOLUTION: Approved
7:50 AM
 Youth Task Force—Update
· Theresa Manning and Jamie Vanderhoop gave a report on the activities of the YTF during the past year and current plans.  (See Power Point Presentation—attached).  Theresa briefly summarized the history of the YTF and stated that its purpose was to engage community stakeholders in the prevention of alcohol use by young people on Martha’s Vineyard. The YTF is supported by grant funding and is part of a national network of similar prevention efforts.  It employs evidence based approaches for prevention.  Theresa and Jamie stated that the YTF’s strategy is one of “Social Norms Marketing.”  This type of approach aims at informing expectations of behavior both by youth and their parents.  As an example, the importance of parents simply noting that it was “not OK to drink as a young person” and that the parent “disapproved” of such behavior have been found to be an effective deterrents to underage alcohol use.  Theresa and Jamie reviewed data on self-reported alcohol use on the Vineyard. They noted a dramatic decline in reported use over time. Theresa and Jamie noted that they found the resources and approach of the “Talk They Hear You” Program sponsored by SAMSHA to be particularly helpful. (https://www.samhsa.gov/underage-drinking)

· Discussion turned to the issue of marijuana.  Jamie and Theresa noted that the data on marijuana use on the Vineyard was more limited than that available for marijuana.  They reported that that marijuana use by young people is a major concern for the YTF.  In particular, with the legalization of marijuana, they are concerned that underage use, which currently appears to be low, will increase.  This poses a potentially significant health issue in that there is evidence that marijuana use changes the brain physiology in younger people, whose nervous system is still maturing.  Jamie and Theresa noted that they have invited Dr. Ruth Potee, an expert in addiction and advocate for prevention, to visit Martha’s Vineyard on March 23 to discuss marijuana use and brain development with the community.  (Her talks have been posted on Youtube https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zSs6gS0rKGA)

· Additional questions by Health Council members focused on the role of the schools in alcohol use prevention. Richard Smith, (Asst. Superintendent for Curriculum and Instruction), representing the Regional High School, reported that the school had revamped and re-energized its “life skills program.”  He stated that with other priorities, issues of health and wellness in the school had not received the energy and attention that they need.  The renewed program is just beginning. Mr. Smith stated he would be happy to update the Health Council at a future meeting on the program’s progress.
8:15 AM      Healthy Aging Martha’s Vineyard (HAMV)—Update
· Paddy Moore noted that Healthy Aging Martha’s Vineyard is a formal Committee of DCHC.  Paddy Moore chairs the group.  The mission of HAMV is to help the Vineyard be an “Aging Friendly” community using the AARP/WHO definition of that term.  She reported on HAMV activities and achievements over the past year. These include:

· The Development of a Strategic Plan based on the needs of seniors expressed in a community wide survey in 2016.

· The Establishment of Working Groups to address senior community needs:  Fall Prevention; Healthcare Challenges (Access, Mental Health, fall prevention, geriatric education);Transportation; Living Environment (including Housing)

· The transfer of operating responsibility of the First Stop program (an online and telephonic resource for the needs of seniors and their families) to Martha’s Vineyard Community Services.  (This arrangement provides the program with additional resources and stability)

· The support of a variety of community initiatives by other groups. Some examples are: 

· The “Matter of Balance” Program (initiated by HAMV, but now run by the Y)
· “Powerful Tools for Caregivers” Program (run by Island Healthcare) 

· Paddy noted that the work of HAMV is guided by a broad based “Oversight Committee (OC)”  The OC includes elected officials from each of the town as well as community service organization leaders, leaders from the Island Senior Centers, and community leaders.
· HAMV has benefited from grant funding from various sources including the Tufts Healthcare Foundation.  However, continued support by the towns is vital for the work of HAMV.

· Paddy requested that Health Council members be knowledgeable about the work of HAMV.  This is particularly important in the upcoming “town meeting” season when funding for programs. Programs like First Stop (http://firststopmv.org/) will appear as warrants requiring public authorization.  HAMV has organized a group of “senior advocate” volunteers to provide information and answer questions that arise at town meetings.  In addition, the opinions of Health Council members concerning programs are highly valued at town meetings to inform the discussion. She urged Health Council members to participate.
· Paddy Moore noted that HAMV was contemplating a major initiative concerning advance directives, decisions regarding the care of chronic illness and end of life issues.  She requested that the Health Council discuss these issues in depth at a future meeting to help guide the work of HAMV.
8:45 AM       Nominating Committee—Proposal of New Members
· Terre Young, Chair of the Nominating Committee, reported on the work of that group. County guidelines, including public notices for potential new members, have been followed for the nomination process.  The Committee proposed the following individuals as new members of the Health Council beginning at the March meeting: 


Lena Prisco


Mary Jane Williams


Robert Moore


Thomas J Hallahan


Kathleen Perrotta

A motion was made to appoint these individuals, which was seconded and unanimously approved. 

An additional motion was made to appoint the following members to the Health Council Coordinating Committee: Charles Hodge, Kevin Carey, Jay Ferriter, Eleanor Beth, Patsy McCornack, Leslie Clapp and Robert Laskowski. This motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

9:00 AM The meeting was adjourned.
Reminder of Next Meeting – Thursday, March 16, 2016
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